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| want to thank you for taking the time to review the submitted documents and allowing us a Brief Adjudicative Hearing

to request reconsideration of our application. Also, for this opportunity to explain how my oversights led to the hearing
scheduled before you;

| take full responsibility for not verifying if we were required to obtain a UTC permit regardless if we rent or own trucks to
transport household goods. Our original business plan had to change when we ran into a problem before we even got
up and running. We had originally registered with the FMCSA for Interstate Moving. We purchased a moving truck to fix
up and put into operation. The truck ended up being completely in-operable. We had to change the business plan and
decided to rent U-Haul trucks to do local moves only until we were able to buy another moving truck.

| contacted FMCSA to change our authority from Interstate to Intrastate and have our FMCSA Authority detached from
our DOT Authority. This is when | was told | do not need a UTC Permit until we are operating our own truck. Not
applying for our permit wasn’t something | did intentionally. | thought | was on top registering and staying in compliance
with all the state agencies’ requirements. | wish now | had double, and triple checked to make sure that | was.

| included the background check that we printed off for Andrew while completing the Application. | am hoping it shows
that we went through his charges quite a few times. On the application, | didn’t list each felony separately, | grouped
them together by type and listed the time period. | did not include anything that stated charges were dismissed or
misdemeanor. Something we read in the UTC Training or UTC information provided to us, led us to believe that UTC
would be looking at felonies within the last 5 years. So, | also didn’t list some of the charges that were super old. Andrew
has not had any felonies in the last 5 years, but | thought | listed the number of felonies next to the type of felony
anyway. Unfortunately, after our application was denied, | looked back and saw | did not list the number of felonies as |
intended. | only listed the timeframe in which the 2 types of felonies occurred. Lastly, not listing his assault charge was a
complete over-sight on my part. | did not omit it from the application to be deceitful in any way.

| want to express that none of these mistakes were made intentionally. Andrew and | both became a bit frantic when we
received the Cease-and-Desist Letter and realized we were supposed to have the UTC Permit this whole time. We really
should have slowed down and reviewed the application more thoroughly before | sent it. | am grateful for the
opportunity for the hearing and the opportunity to ask for reconsideration in allowing us to resume transporting
household goods for our customers.

Thank you again for your consideration,
A

A

Jackie Millican, Manager

Accurate NW Moves, LLC
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